September, 2022

Dear Parents,

We currently have your child/children registered to take a bus after school to St. Bridget of Sweden for Faith Formation classes. The first scheduled date for bus transportation is **Wednesday, October 12th**. This year we have once again contracted with 4.0 Transportation to provide busing to St. Bridget's. The bus will pick up the children at the front doors of each school and drop off at the church education wing. An adult volunteer will be with the students at the Lakeside Elementary to ensure all children get on the correct bus. Students at Primary Elementary will have a school staff member will be helping them get on the correct bus. Parents are responsible for picking up your child <u>in the classroom</u> after Faith Formation classes ends at 5:15pm.

The fee this year will be \$65 <u>per student</u>. Please send your payment <u>prior</u> to the first day of class along with the enclosed Parental Consent and Indemnity Agreement that we must keep on file here before your child can ride the bus.

PLEASE NOTE

You will also need to make sure to send *a permission form to school* giving your child permission to ride the bus (you can use the enclosed pink form). Also, to avoid confusion, we ask that you call the Faith Formation office (257-2474 x22) if your child is <u>not</u> going to ride the bus on a scheduled Wednesday.

Please note that all students who are riding the bus are required to wear a mask.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to call me in the office 257-2474 x22.

Many blessings,

Aubrey Gieske St. Bridget of Sweden Administrative Assistant

Don't forget to send us your payment and the Indemnity Form <u>BEFORE</u> classes begin on October 12th!